
2833 Resolution re.

AVES— contd,
Sinha, Shri A. P.

Sinha, Shn iliunidhA 

Binha, Shri B. P.

Blnha. Shri G. P.

Slnha, Shri JhoUn 

Sinha. Shri K. P.

Slnha, Shri N. P.

Steha, Shri Satya Narayan 

Sinha, Shri Satyendra Naiayan 

SInha, Shrimati Tarkeshwarl 

Binhaaan Singh, Shri 

Bodhia, Shri K. C.

Somana, Shri N. 

Snbrahmanyam, Shri T. 

Bwamtnadhan, Shrimati Ammn 

Syed Ahmed, Shif 

Byed Mahmud, Dr.

Tandon, Shri 

TeUdkar,Shri 

Thimmalah, Shri 

Tbomas, Shri A. M.

Tivari, Shri V. N.

•Hwari, Pandit B. L.
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Mr. Depaty-Speaker; I have to make 
two  amiouncements.  First of  all,  I 
have received notice of haU-an-hour 
discussion regarding famine conditions 
in South Maharashtra. The hon. Minis
ter of Food and Agriculture is unable 
to be he're tomorrow. In view of the 
importance of the half-an-hour  <iis- 
cussion, I shall take it up after the 
normal business of the day is over.

The other announcement I have to 
make is that  the hon.  the  Prime 
Minister will make a statement today 
at 3-15 P.M. as soon as the House re
assembles after lunch in answer to a 
short  notice question regarding  the 
formation of an Andhra province.

The House is adjourned till 3-15 p.m .

The House then adjourned for Lunch 
till a Quarter Past Three of the Clock,

The House re-assembled after Lunch 
at a Quarter Past Three of the Clock.

I Mr. Deputy-Speaker in the Chair!

DELIMITATION COMMISSION BILL 

3-19 P.M.

Mr, Deputy-Speaker:  The House
will now take up further consideration 
of  the following motion  moved  by 
Shri C. C. Biswas on the 10th Decem
ber. 1952:

“That the Bill to piovide for the 
readjustment of the representation 
of territorial constituencies in the 
House of the People  and in the 
State Legislative As.iemblies and 
for matters connected  therewith, 
as  reported by the Select  Com
mittee, be taken  into  considera
tion."
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Shri M, D. Joshi (Ratnagirl South): 
1 want to bring to the  notice of the 
flouse one or two points for considera
tion.  I shall refer to the  comments 
made oy one or two friends as  re
gards the constitution of the Commis- 
5ion. With regard to the composition 
of the Commission very unkind criti
cism was made by certain hon. Mem
bers.  It was said that  judges will 
not  be  competent  to express  any 
opinion or to decide questions as re
gards delimitation.  I am  surprised 
when hon. Members say that experien
ced judges who decide  various com
plicated questions will not be able to 
decide  questions of delimitation  of 
constituencies. I do not agree at aU 
with the view expressed  that judges 
should not form members of the Com
mission.

Then I have to offer a few remarks 
as regards clause 8.  It has already 
been pointed out by certain hon. Mem
bers that clause 8 (b) will do injus
tice to the Scheduled Castes and Hari- 
jans. We are not ŷt out of the rut of 
caste prejudices and caste inhibitions. 
Ordinarily  what happens is that  a 
candidate appeals to people of his own 
caste and generally a Harijan candi
date finds himself  in a quandary of 
difficulties. It may not be fair to him 
if he is put in a single member con
stituency.  It will be much  better, 
therefore, if a Harijan seat is allotted 
in a double member constituency in 
which he will fight his election with a 
member of another community. That 
will be fair to him; that will make his 
election easier and  that will induce 
constituents of other communities also 
to vote for the Harijan or backward 
class member.

Secondly in clause 8 (i) (e) it is said 
that all constituencies shall, as far as 
practicable, consist of geographically 
compact areas.  Some remarks have 
already been made by my hon. friend 
Mr. Dhabi in this regard. What I wish 
to point out is that there are difficul
ties met with by candidates when they 
come out on their electioneering cam
paigns.  In spite of the fact that con
stituencies are created in geographi
cally compact areas, what happens is 
that  administrative  areas such  as 
taluks, do not coincide with geograp
hically compact constituencies. It will 
be  very easy, it will be more  con
venient  for electioneering  campaign 
and for contesting members or would 
be members if the administrative units 
as well as electoral areas coincide.  I 
would,  therefore,  suggest that  the 
question of reforming  taluq constitu
encies or reforming taluk administra
tive unitf to takm  in hand by Gov

ernment simultaneously with the ques
tion of forming these  constituencies. 
What  I mean to suggest is that  the 
question of re-forming administrative 
units, if taken in hand simultaneously 
with  this, will ultimately go a  long 
way to establishing  one  administra
tive unit which will be  co-extensive 
with one electoral constituency. That 
will be easier for administration and 
that will be easier even for election.

The third point is as regards clause 
8(3) (c). It is laid down here that the 
Commission will “consider  all objec
tions and suggestions which may have 
been received by it before the date so 
specified, and for the purpose of such 
consideration, hold one or more pub
lic sittings at such place or places as 
it thinks fit”.

Our experience in this respect was 
very sad.  In the case of the last De
limitation Commission, when the con
stituencies  were formed they  were 
notified in some unknown place in the 
Collector’s office and the public did not 
know anjrthing about it. I remember 
that  in my  district,  constituencies 
were formed and were notified thrice. 
But we did not know anything about 
it. My hon. friend opposite, Mr. More, 
complained that Congressmen were in 
the know of things. Well, I am a Con
gress Member,  I was President of a 
District  Congress Committee,  and I 
did not know anything about it.

I therefore  suggest that these  sit
tings of the Commission may be an
nounced beforehand, they may be pro- 

« perly notified to the public, and all the 
decisions taken, provisionally or other
wise, may be well advertised and an
nounced.

I  do not think I need take  more 
time of the House. I have placed these 
suggestions for the  consideration of 
the hon. Minister.

Shri V. B. Gandhi rose—

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  So much has
already been said on the consideration 
motion. I will give him an opportunity 
on the clauses.

The question Is:

“That  the Bill to provide  for 
the readjustment of the represen
tation of territorial constituencies 
in the House of the People and in 
the State Legislative  Assemblies 
and for matters  connected there-
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with,  as reported by the  Select
Committee, be taken  into consi
deration.”

The motion was adopted.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: We will now
proceed with the clauses.

Clause 2. - {Definitions.)

Shi) Barman (North  Bengal—̂ Re
served—Sch. Castes): I beg to move:

In page 1, after line 11, insert:

“(e) 'associate  member’  means  a 
member nominated under section 5.”

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: The question
is:

In page 1, after line 11, insert:

**(e) 'associate member’ means a 
member nominated under section 5.”

The motion was adopted.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: The question
Is:

•  “That clause  2, as  amended, 
stand part of the BiU.”

The motion was adopted.

Clause 2, as amended, was added to
the Bill. *

Clause 3.—(Constitution of Delimita
tion Commission.)

Sbri  M.  S.  Gunipadaswamy
(Mysore): I beg to move:

(i) In page 1, line 15—

for  " three  members”  substitute 
“five members”.

(ii) In page 1, line 16—

for  “two  members”  substitute 
“four members”.

(iii)  In page 1, lines 16 and 17—

omit “or has been”.

Sir, my first amendment  proposes 
that instead of three members of the

Commission there may  be five mem
bers. As you are aware, Sir, delimita
tion is a very important task, and for 
such an important task it is better we 
have a broad-based  Commission.  A 
Commission consisting of three mem
bers as is envisaged  in the Bill may 
not  be adequate for the purpose  in 
view. The matter is such a complicated 
one, it requires a lot of forethought, 
deliberation, and a lot of work and also 
cool judgment.  It is therefore better 
to have a larger number of members 
on the Commission. So I feel that in
stead of three members it is more ad
visable to have five members.

My  second amendment is  merely 
consequential to the first.  I want to 
substitute “four members”  for “two 
members” in line 16.

In my third amendment I have sug
gested the omission of the words “or 
has been” from lines 16 and 17. Some 
Member pointed  out the other day 
that retired judges should not be ap
pointed to the Commission,  because 
there may be a possibility of influenc
ing them. If judges who are already in 
the High Courts or in  the Supreme 
Court are appointed,  this charge of 
partiality or favouritism or brining in 
of influence on those  members may 
not be there. As you are aware. Sir, 
retired judges are becoming politicians 
nowadays. And so, with the hope of 
achieving something in politics, with 
a view to gain the goodwill of Govern
ment and thereby  being benefited in 
ae long run, th  ̂may  yield to the 
pressure of certain groups, particular
ly to the pressure  of certain groups 
in the Congress. So, just to avoid this 
possibility I have proposed that these 
words “or has been” may be omitted. 
This will make the Commission more 
impartial, and there will not be any 
suspicion in any quarter in the country 
so far as the work of the Commission 
is concerned. I suggest that this dele
tion is very necessary.  There are so 
many judges in the High Courts and 
in the Supreme Court,  and we may 
pick up four or five of them and put 
them in the Commission. I hope that 
this amendment of mine  will be ac
cepted by the hon.  Minister, as also 
the other amendments which  I have 
moved.

The Minister of Law  and Minority 
Affairs (Shri Biswas): Sir. I am sorry 
I cannot accept these amendments. It 
is proposed that the Delimitation Com
mission will have a number of ar.3Dcia- 
ate members joining them for the work 
of delimitation in each State. And we 
are going to increase  the number of 
assodate members. If we have a Com
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mission consisting of three members, 
two judges and the Election Commis
sioner, that ought to suffice.  Also, it 
may not be possible  to get so many 
judges. Then they will have all to be 
retired judges. Serving judges,  it is 
very difficult to get.  As a matter of 
fact, there is no provision in the Con
stitution now for the appointment of 
ad hoc or temporary 'judges.  There
fore Chief Justices of High Courts are 
very unwilling to spare their judges 
for other work. The result is we have 
got  to depend on retired judges  in 
many  cases. Otherwise  we  cannot 
have persons possessing high judicial 
qualifications.  So I am sorry that I 
cannot accept these amendments.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  The question
is:

(i) In page 1, line 15—for  “three 
members”  substitue  “five 
members”.

(ii) In page 1, line 16—for  “two 
members”  substitute  “four 
members”.

(iii) In page 1, lines  16 and 17— 
omit “or has been”.

The motion wag negatived.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  The question
is:

*  “That clause 3 stand part of the 
BiU.”

The motion was adopted.

Clause 3 was added to the Bill. 

Clause i.—̂(Duties of the Commission.) 

Shri Barman: I beĝto move:

In page 1,

(i) line  26.  omit “other  than 
Jammu and Kashmir”; and

(ii) after line 27, insert;

“Provided  that  duty  of  the 
Commission  shall not extend  to 
the State of Jammu and Kashmir.”

I  submit that this amendment  of 
mine will solve many a difficulty. At 
every time we have to mention Part B 
States, we have to  mention the qua
lifying clause “other than Jammu and 
Kashmir” though in so far as this Bill 
is concerned. Jammu  and Kashmir is 
entirely outside the purview. So in my 
amendment I am suggesting that once 
for all we say in this  clause 4 under 
the duties of the Commission, that the 
duties of the Commission will not ex
tend  to  the  State  of Jammu  and 
Kashmir. And we need not repeat this 
qualifying  expression  “other  than 
Jammu  and Kashmir” at all  places

wherever  the  words  ‘States  B* are 
mentioned.  This  is  mentioned  in 
clauses 4, 5 and 8. So far as clauses  ̂
and  5 are  concerned,  there  is no 
difficulty  about  the  meaning  but 
I would ask the hon. Minister to con
sider clause 8. In clause 8 (1), there 
are two parts (a) and (b). In part (b) 
where the Commission  is concerned 
with delimitation within the States, it 
is  clearly  mentioned  “other  than 
Jammu  and Kashmir” but in  part
(a) there is no such expression used. 
It says “the number of seats to be al
lotted  to each of the States in  the
House of the People......”.  Here na
exception of Jammu  and Kashmir is 
made as in all other  sub-clauses and 
parts. So, this part has to be amended 
further  stating here  “each of  the 
States  other  than  Jammu  and 
Kashmir”. My amendment, if accepted, 
will solve the problem  and will also< 
help us to eliminate  this qualifying 
clause from all other places.  That is 
my submission.

Shri  S.  N. Das  (Darbhanga Cen
tral):  Before the hon. Minister re
plies I would like to draw  your at
tention to my amendments to clause 4- 
which I beg to move:

(i) In page 1, line 26,— for “other
than Jammu  and Kashmir” 
substitute:  “and  to  delimit
such  territorial  constituen
cies".

(ii) In  page  1,  after  line 27y 
insert:

‘Provided that the duty of the 
Commission shall not  extend to 
the State of Jammu and Kashmir 
as regards readjustn̂ent of repre
sentation  of territorial  constitu
encies of the Legislative Assembly 
of the State is concerned.”

I  have moved these  amendments 
with a view to bring  in Jammu and 
Ka‘̂hmir within the  purview of this 
Bill.  The reasons for this are  that 
when the first delimitation was made,, 
it was left for the Jammu and Kash
mir Assembly to select their reoresen- 
tatives and thereafter to be nominated 
by the President. Now. in view of the 
fact that the whole territory of India 
has a right to send representatives to* 
the House of the People. I think the 
representatives coming  from Jammu 
and Kashmir should be elected direct
ly on the basis of adult franchise and 
not to be nominated by the President 
and it is for that purpose that I want 
to just limit the scope of the Bill to 
the representation  or adjustment of 
territorial constituencies in the Legis
lative Assembly of each State but aŝ 
regards the representation  of Jammu 
and  Kashmir to the  House of  Ihe
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People  is  concerned,  Jammu  and 
Kashmir should be brought under the 
purview of this Bill m view of the 
fact that there is no necessity now for 
debarring the people  of Jammu and 
Kashmir from sending their represen
tatives to the House of Peoole.  It is 
not enough that the  Legislative As
sembly of Jammu and Kashmir should 
nominate or select their  representa
tives.  Those representatives  are just 
nominated  by  the  President.  It 
has  been  said  that  Parliament 
will by law decide the procedure vnd 
the method by which the representa
tives of Jammu and Kashmir will be 
represented in this House. Therefore,
I submit that it is tim«  hat this De
limitation Commission Bill should ap- 
Dlv to Jamrhu and  Kashmir also so 
far as the representation of that ter
ritory to the House of the People is 
-concerned and so far as the represen
tation of the people to the Legislative 
Assembly of that State is concerned, 
this will be left as they are at present 
because they are framing  their own 
ĉonstitution and they  have been al
lowed to do so.  They have their re
presentatives there but so far as the 
representation  in the House of  the 
People is concerned,  I think Jammu 
and Kashmir should be brought under 
the purview of this Bill.

Shri Biswas: The present Delimita
tion  Bill has been prepared on  the 
iDasis of Section 4 in Part II of the Re
presentation of the People Act. 1950.
I will read that section. Section 3 of 
the Act provides  that the allocation 
of seats in the House  of the People 
shall be as shown in the First Schedule. 
In the First Schedule come the names 
of Part A States,  Part B States and 
Part C States.  Part B  States include 
Jammu and Kashmir and the number 
x}f seats allotted to Jammu and Kash
mir is six.  Then in section 4 of the 
Act it is laid  down that  the  seats 
:allotted  under  section  3  to  the 
State  of  Jammu  and  Kashmir, 

. «tc.,  shall  be  seats  to  be  Ulled 
l)y persons nominated by  the  Presi
dent.  Subject to this all  the other 
seats in the House of the People shall 
be filled by persons chosen by direct 
•election. It is on that basis that this 
Bill has been framed.  So, unless this 
clause is amended,  we cannot have 
this amendment,  and this Bill does 
not profe-s to be a Bill to amend the 
Hepresentation  of  the People  Act. 
And I do not know personally—I have 
not read the Constitution  of Jammu 
:and Kashmir recently passed by the 
Constituent Assembly there—whether 
there is any provision regarding this 
subject in that legislation. I think we 
can  leave matters as they are.  and

then if it is decided  that these seats 
shall no longer  be filled by nomina
tion  by the  President, then  we will 
make these changes,  but in point of 
fact, as the hon. Member pointed out, 
they are elected and then their names 
are submitted to the  President who 
nominates them for the purpose of fill
ing these seats. In these circumstances 
I am not accepting the amendment.

Shri S. N. Das:  The hon. Minister
has mentioned......

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker: The  hon.
Member has no right of reply.

Shri S. N. Das: On a point of clari
fication. It has been said by the hon. 
Minister that the Constituent Assem
bly of Jammu  and Kashmir has not 
framed  this constitution  so far.  1 
would  like to remind him that  this 
constitution provides that the Parlia
ment has the right to show what will 
be the procedure for representation of 
Jammu  and Kashmir  State in  this 
Housi. It is this House which will de
cide the procedure.  I would request 
the hon. Minister to see to thi5.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker: The  hon.
Member has been  watching the pro
ceedings in this House. Once again he« 
is  making suggestions  which • were 
made already.

Shri Barman: In my case......

Shri Biswas: As a matter  of fact
my hon. friend knows wherever there 
is any reference to any Indian statute, 
it is usual to say  “excepting Jammu 
and  Kashmir”.  That formula  has 
been followed in this case.

Shri  Ghulam Qader (Jammu and 
Kashmir): On a point of information. 
This provision has been kept only for 
that one-third of the Kashmir popula
tion  of the territory which is  under 
enemy occupation. Therefore this pro
vision  has been given for the  time 
•being.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: The hon. Mem
ber says, let there be no division be
cause one-third of the territory is in 
the  occupation  of the  enemy  and 
therefore,  any  delimitation  at  the 
present time may not be convenient. 
Very well.

I take it that these amendments are 
not pressed.

Shri Barman: I do not press.

Shri S. N. Das: I also do not press.
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Mr. Deputy>Speaker:  The question
is:

“That clause 4 stand part of the
Bill."

The motion was adopted.

Clause 4 was added to the Bill

Clause 5.—(Associate Memberŝ)

Shri N. B. Chowdhury (Ghatal):  I
have got two amendments, numbers 25 
and 39.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  Before that,
there is an amendment No. 7, by Mr. 
Barman that the words, “other than 
the State of Jammu and Kashmir̂* be 
omitted.  It is the same  as  before. 
Then, Mr. Biswas. Law Minister,

Shri Biswas:  Am I to  move  niy
amendment to clause 5, Sir?

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker:  The  hon.
Minister must say whether  he wants 
to move the amendment or not.

Shii Biswas: I beg to move:

In page 2, for lines  6 to 19, substi
tute:

“itself  from that State, if  its 
population according to the latest 
census figures—

(a) is not less than ninety lakhs 
—seven persons,  three  of whom 
shall be  members of the House 
of the  People  representing that 
State and  four  shall be  mem
bers of the  Legislative Assem
bly of that State;

(b) is less than ninety lakhs, but 
not less than twenty lakhs—five 
persons, two of  whom  shall be 
members of the  House  of the 
People  representing  that  State 
and three shall  be  members of 
the Legislative Assembly of that 
State;

(c) is less than twenty lakhs and 
the State has a Legislative Assem
bly—three persons, one of whom 
shall be a member of the House 
of the People  representing  that 
State and two shall  be members 
of the  Legislative  Assembly of 
that State; and

(d) is less than twenty lakhs and 
the  State  has  no  Legislative 
Assembly—two persons who shall 
be the members of the  House of 
the  People  retiresentlng  that 
State.”

If you look at the clause, Sir, as framed 
by the Select Committee, you will find 
four categories of States are indicated.

441 P.S.D.

The question is as to the number  of 
Associate Members who will be associ- 
atea wiin the Delimitation Commission, 
in tne various States.  Tne States were 
divided into  Part A. Part  B. Part C 
States having a  legislative Assembly, 
aaa r'arc c ijtates navmg no Legislative 
Assembly. These are tne lour categori
es. It was pointed out to me by several 
Members here that that does not do fair 
justice to states with relerence to their 
population.  In a Part A  State, for 
mstance, Assam, the population is 9C * 44 
Jaivns. in f'an  Mates, however, there 
are at least four States which have  a 
larger population.  Hyderabad has, for 
instance, a population of 186*55 lakhs. 
Mysore nas a population ol yO. /o laKns; 
Hajastnan nas  a population of lo2.9l 
laitns; Travancore-Cochin has a popula
tion ol 9z.bU laKns. The grievance made 
was tnat aitnougn these lour Part B 
States nave each a  larger  population 
than one Qi the Part A States, it is not 
right that the representation  of  these 
Part B States should be less than  that 
of a Part A State.  Thereiore, wliat  I 
have done  is to retain these four 
categories, but, instead of,saying Part 
A, Part B, Part C State with a Legisla
tive Assembly and Part C State without 
a Legislative Assembly, I have gone by 
the population basis.  I have taken  90 
lakhs as the lower limit of population 
as regards the Part A States.  In other 
words, this formula which I have adopt
ed will include all the Part A States 
which are now within category A,  and 
it will also bring in the four States 
from  Part  B,  namely,  Hyderabad, 
Mysore, Rajasthan  and Travancore- 
Cochin, each of which  State  has  a 
larger population than 90*44 lakhs of 
Assam.  So far as the third and fourth 
categories are concerned, I do not think 
there will be any change.  Therefore, 
in order to meet the objections which 
appeared to me to be legitimate, which 
were advanced  by several Members 
here, I ventured to think out a  new 
formijla which would meet them. This 
does not introduce substantial changes. 
The number of Associate Members will 
be a little more.—that is, instead of five, 
they will have seven, only in the case 
of the four Part B States, whose namts 
I have given.

Mr.  Depaty>Speaker:
moved:

Amendment

In page 2, for lines 6 to 19, substi
tute:

“itself from that State, if its pop
ulation  according  to  the  latest 
census figures—

(a)  is not less than ninety la)chs 
—seven persons,  three of  whom
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shall be members of the House ot 
the People representing that State 
and four bhail be members of the 
Legislative Assembly of that State;

(b) is less than ninety lakhs, but 
not less  than  twenty lakhs—five 
persons, tvvo tf  whom  shall Le 
members of the House of the Peo
ple  representing  that  State and 
three  shall  be members of  the 
Legislative Assembly of that State;

(c) is less than twenty laths and 
the State has a Legislative Assemb
ly—three persons,  one of whom 
snail be a member of the House of 
the People representing that  State 
and two/ shall be  members of the 
Legislative Assembly of that State; 
and

(d) is less  than  twenty  lakhs 
and the State has no Legislative 
Assembly—two persons who  shall 
be the members of the  li )use )f 
the  People  representing  that 
State.”

Shri Radhelal Vyas (Ujjain): I have 
got an amendment to this amendment.

I beg to move:

That in the  amendment  moved 
by Shri C. C. Biswas, for the words 
“ninety lakhs”  occurring in parts 
(a) and (b), the words *‘seveuty- 
five lakhs.” be substituted.

1 am very glad that a  mistake  that 
was made has been rectified by moving 
the  amendment which the hon.  Law 
Minister has just  brought  before the 
House. As he has explained, those Part 
B States whose population was greater 
than some of the Part A States will be 
equated with the  Part A States so far 
as representation, of Associate Members 
is concerned.  One of the Part C States 
also,  which  was to have  under  the 
original Bill three members  will now 
be having five members.  Now, by my 
amendment, I particularly wish to invite 
the attention of the hon. Law Minister 
that the State of Madhya Bharat with 
a population of  79,54,154 is  the only 
State  with a  very  large  population 
which has  been  left  out.  There are 
eight  Part B States out of which 
Kashmir is out of. the question.  Now, 
out  of  the  remaining  seven Part B 
States, three are in  South  India and 
four in North India.  All the Part' B 
States in South India are given repre- 
;' sentation with seven  Associate  Mem
bers; but only one State, that is Rajas
than from North India out of the other

four States, will benefit by this amend
ment.  1 would strongly appeal to  the 
hon. Law Minister just to be a bit more 
liberal and to accept my amendment so 
that at least two Part B States  out of 
the tour Part B States in North India 
may get that benefit.  Looking to  the 
population  of  Madhya  Bharat it is 
less  than the  population of  Assam 
only  by  10,89,000,  whereas,  if  we 
look  to  the  other  side,  there  is 
a  wide  gap.  Those  States  which 
will  have  five  Associate  Members 
represented on the Commission,  after 
Madhya Bharat, will have a population 
of 40 lakhs at the most.  There is  a 
wide gap between the upper side  and 
Madhya Bharat is much nearer to those 
States  which  will  be  having  seven 
Associate  Members.  The  hon. Law 
Minister who had been a very eminent 
High  Court  Judge  for a  very  long 
period will see the  balance of equity 
and justice on this  side  and I  would 
request him to accept this amendment 
so that one of the major Part B States 
in North India may also be benefited 
and can have representation  eoual  to 
those other States.

Dr. N. B. Khare  (Gwalior):  I  also 
join the same appeal.

Shri K. K. Basu (Diamond Harbour): 
Appeal dismissed!

Shri Biswas: I am sure, if I expUin...

Mr. Dcpiity-Speaker: Let me ask the
hoa. Miuister u he accepts the  amend
ment.

Shri Biswas: If I explain the basis on 
which I have taken the population  fig
ure of 90  lakhs to be the limit for 
category ‘‘A'\ I am quite sure my hon. 
friends will  not  press  their  amend
ments.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: After all,  it  is 
only tor the purpose of Associate Mem
bers.

Shri Biswas: It is only for the pur
pose of Associate Members,  but  then, 
Sir, either do away with any distinction 
between Part “A” and Part “B’\ put 
them all on the  same basis, and say 
either for Part *‘A” or for Part “B”, the 
number of Associate Members will be 
seven, but if you want to keep a differ
ence between the two. then, what I did 
was, I took the smallest State  under 
Part ‘‘A**.  That was Assam, and it had 
a population of 90-44 lakhs. And so I 
said, any Part “B” State with a higher 
oopulption ought to be treated on  the 
same footing as Part “A”.  It was  not 
mv object to rope  f*s m?nv Part “B’* 
States as I could. Taking the figure of
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90 lakhs which is the population of the 
smallest Part  State, I said:  “Well, 
those which have a large population in 
Part ‘B’ group, ought to be placed on 
the same footing”. And so, I said they 
also should come within the first cate- 
ôry. The result is that four  out of 
eight Part “B” States do come within 
the first category. My hon. friend sug
gests that Madhya Bharat should  be 
equally drawn in making five States iiKe 
Part “A" States, leaving out three. Why 
leave the three alone?  I could quite 
understand li  you say Part “A”  and 
Part “B” States should be all treated 
l̂ike.  After ail, II makes no difference 
if -the number is five or seven.  They 
£ire Associate Members with no  right 
to vote.  I could Quite understand  an 
argument or an amendment that Part 
“A” and “B”  States,  whatever  their 
population, should be treated on  the 
same footing. But 1 have explained the 
basis on which I  have framed  my 
amendment.  After  this,  if  the hon. 
Member presses his  amendment, he 
may do so and I leave it to the House.

Shri Heda (Ni2i€imabad): We have to 
<ixpress our gracituae to me non.  Law 
.viinisttT lor onngmg nis amendment. 
la lact, i haa given notice of six 
^meiiaments because 1 felt tnat every- 
wnere, wneiher it is relative or not, we 
are tninking in terms of Part “A”, “B” 
and -‘C ’ states, and I had brought out 
-an amenament in which 1 had suggest-
tne population of 50 lakhs as the 

basis.  Of course, we now know  how 
the mind of the hon. Law Minister  is 
working. His idea was that the popula
tion of  the  lowest  Part  “A”  State 
snould be laken as the basis, as he has 
just ' now explained that  as  Assam 
happened to have a population of 90-44 
laKns, he took the basis of 90 lakhs.  I 
nave no auarrel over it, because, so far 
as the principle is concerned, that  has 
been accepted.  That is the  first  and 
foremost thing.  In every matter we 
should never think in terms  of Part 
“‘A”, “B” and “C”  States  unless the 
Constitution compels us, but treat all 
the States equally.  At the same time, 
as my hon. friend Mr. Radhelal Vyas 
has made an appeal—this  is  just  an 
appeal; there is no opposition or d̂is- 
pleasure;—we  have  just to  see the 
size and Importance of a Sta Î am 
also pleading for only that State of 
Madhya Bharat.

Undoubtedly, such a  big  State  as 
Vindhya Pradesh was bein̂ treated as 
Part  but that problem  has  also 
been solved as it is having a population 
of more than 20 lakhs. T̂̂ refore, it 
'Will get five members, and I think now 
full justice is done to Vindhya Pradesh.

Therefore, I join with the appeal of Mr. 
Vyas arid appeal to the hon. Law Min
ister that he should accept my figure of 
50 lakhs.  I think it is a fairly big 
population to demand seven  Associate 
Members.  If this 50 lakhs is not 
acceptable, he can have it as 60 or 75 
lakhs.  But,  that the basis  of  the 
smallest Part “A” State should be  the 
basis for this population figure,  some
how or other I think is not so reason
able and as...

4 P.M.

Shri Biswas: It will not make  any 
difference at all.

Shri Heda: It will.

Shri Biswas: Seventy and fifty is just 
the same. So, ŵhy do you press fifty? 
That amendment  of Mr.  Vyas will 
suffice.

Shri Heda: Practically it does not 
make any difference, but it is  possible 
many more States will come in in the 
future.

Shri Biswas: No new Part ‘‘B” State
will come in.

Shri Heda: As we are thinking of one 
State today, that is possible.  My only 
appeal is  that when we think of a 
population basis, 90  lakhs is  an  odd 
figure and a very big figure.  Have 50 
or 75 or  something like that.  There
fore, I join with Mr. Vyas and I appeal 
to hmi to accept the amendment.

Shri V. G. Deshpande (Guna): I also 
appeal...

Shri Biswas: I said I do not object, 
and leave it to the House.  If the House 
wants it, I have no objection,  except 
that then the  disparity  between  the 
largest Part “A” and the smallest Part 
“*B” to be entitled to seven seats  will 
be very, very great.  The largest Part 
“A** State, namely Uttar Pradesh with 
a population of 632 lakhs will be on the 
same footing with a State with a popu
lation of 75 lakhs.  Howover, I have no 
feeling in the matter.  I leave it to the 
House.

Shri  V. G.  Deshpande: I  am  also 
appealing to the House that it  is  no 
question of having the smallest Part 
“A” State being equated with any Part 
“B’' State.  The principle  enunciated 
bv the Law Minister is very sound. 
What he said was that the smallest “A” 
State namely Assam has got a popula
tion of 90 lakhs, and we feel that a 
State having a population of 70 lakhs 
is in the same population group.  Aa
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we have fourxd that Uttar Pradesh hav
ing a  population  of  some  crores is 
equated with Assam, similarly, we find 
a Part “C” State like Vindhya Pradesh 
which has been given the position of a 
Part “B” State with 20 lakhs of popula
tion will be equated to a State with 70 
lakhs of  population.  Therefore,  our 
only appeal to him is that  this  State 
with 70 lakhs of population should  be 
equated with Part “A” States, and  the 
formula suggested of  75 or 50 lakhs 
being the basis should be  accepted  so 
that this Part ‘3” State, viz,, Madhya 
Bharat should be included.  I hope the 
Law Minister and the House will accept 
this simple reauest from the Members 
of Madhya Bharat.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker: Mr.  Heda  is 
not moving any of his amendments?

Shri Heda: Yes, Sir.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: He is moving.

Shri Heda: I beg to move:

(i) In page 2, line 7, for  “Part  A 
State” substitute ‘Tart A or B 
State with a population of  50 
lakhs or more according to the 
latest census figures”.

(ii) In. page 2, line 10. for “Part B 
State” substitute “Part A or B 
States with  a  population  of 
less than 50 lakhs according to 
the latest census figures”.

Shri M. S. Gurupadaswamy: I beg to
move:

(1) In page 2,—

(i) in line 10,  for  “five  persons, 
two  of  whom”  substitute 
“seven  persons,  three  of 
whom”; and

(ii)'in lines 11 and 12, for ‘threa 
,  shall be members of the  Leg
islative Assembly”,  substitute 
“four shall be members of >he 
Legislative Assembly"'.

(2) In page 2, for lines 27 to 29. sub
stitute:

“(a) shall be made by the respect
ive Speakers  of  the  several 
Legislative  Assemblies 0)id 
House of  the  People  within 
r.ne month of the  commence
ment of this Act”.

1 do not understand the approach 
made by some hon.  Members to  this 
provision,  some  Members  trying  to 

Madhya  Pbar̂t.  some ^̂em- 
bers trying to  exclude it.  This sort 
of ap’̂roa<̂h is not at all i?ood. and they 
•hould,  I  think,  adopt  a  different

approach altogether to  this  problem. 
The problem is very simple and at the 
same time very important.  I put this 
question to the hon. Minister whether 
ne wants to continue  the  distinction 
between. Part “A” and Part “B” States 
even in this  matter  of  delimitation. 
Part “B” States are already experienc
ing a sort of inferiority complex,  and 
they are not properly  treated  in  so 
many other  matters by  the  Govern
ment of India, and there is a lot of 
agitation to do away with this artificial 
distinction between f̂art “A” and Part 
“B” States.  I want to know what pur
pose is served by drawing this distinc
tion even  here,  in the  matter  of 
delimitation.  So, I propose  that  no 
distinction should  be  made  between 
Part A and Part B States.  At least in 
this matter, there should be equal treat
ment of both Part A and Part B States. 
It is not a question of  including  four 
Part B States along with Part A Stateŝ 
or excluding one Part B State out of 
the fold. That is not the question. The 
important question i6 whether we  are 
giving an equal treatment to all  the 
States irrespective of their category.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker: Even  for  a 
small State, the hon.  Member wants 
a big Assembly?

Shri  M.  S.  Gurupadaswamy:  we
should not approach this on the  basis 
of population.  We must approach this 
on a different level altogether.  There 
is a feeling, as I told you earlier,  that 
Part B Stated have been treated  very 
badly at the hands of the Government̂ 
as inferior to Part A States.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: That is in the 
Constitution.  Can it be remedied by 
this?

Shri M. S.  Gurupadaswamy: That
feeling is there, as I said earlier. No 
distinction ought to be made at least in 
the matter of delimitation.  So. I sug
gest that seven  members  should  be 
appointed even for Part B States, whe
ther or not they are thickly populated. 
This approach of bringing  down  the 
popiilatinn  figure to 75 or 50 lakhs  is 
not at  all  relevant  to  the  issue. I 
therefore suggest that seven Associate 
Members should be drawn from all the 
Part A and Part P States, irresoective 
of their category. That does not in any 
way  involve any  difficulty,  and no 
harm will be done, if the hon. Minister 
accepts this proposal.  I want to know 
whaf +he reP*!ons ar? for making a dis
tinction of this nature: such a distinc
tion creates a very bad feeling in  th<*
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minds of the people of the Part B 
i>tates. I propose tnat my first amend- 
meru may be accepted by the hon. Min
ister.

In regard to my second amendment 
1 wouiQ iiKe to  speak a few  words. 
In. this amendment I propose that the 
Associate Members should be appoint
ed  within one month, by both the 
Speakers of the Legislative Assemblies 
in the various States, and the Speaker 
oi tnis House.  In the Bill I find  that 
two months’ time has been given  for 
the appointment of Associate Members 
by the Speaker of the House of the 
People, while only one month has been 
given tor the Speakers  of  the State 
Legislative‘Assemblies.  I do not know 
why these different time-limits should 
be there for the appointment of Associ
ate Members,  and  why the appoint
ments cannot be made within the same 
time-limit.  The Speaker of the House 
of the People and the Speakers of the 
various  Legislative  Assemblies,  can 
both appoint Associate Members within 
one month or  within two months.  I 
feel that the time-limit should be uni
form for  both.  I would  therefore 
request the hon. Minister to accept this 
amendment of mine also.

Shri N. B.  Chowdhury:  I  bê  to
move:

(i) In page 2, line 24, after “ hav
ing due regard to the”  insert 
“politicar\

(ii) In  page 2, line 33,  after  “a 
right to vote” insert “but they 
shall have a right to sign any 
final decision of the Commis
sion  provided  that  if they 
disagree on any  point they 
will  give  their  dissenting 
note.”

As regards my first amendment, I 
would like the word ‘political’ to be 
inserted just  before the  word ĉom- 
position* in line 24, on page 2 of the 
Bill.  The amendment is a very simple 
one.  As a matter of fact, you Sir, in 
your wisdom have  used the  same 
words ‘political composition* in your 
report of the Select Committee. There 
it has been stated that the Speaker 
should have due regard to the politi
cal composition of the House or the 
Assembly.  The word ‘composition’ is 
rather a vague one, because in mal̂ 
ters relating to elections and in the 
context in which  it has  been used 
here, it may mean  different things. 
Different interpretations may be made 
ac tc whether it is used with reference 
to the  Scheduled  Castes ■ and other 
general seats, whether  it is just the

size Qf the House, big or small etc. So, 
1 want that the wora ‘politicar should 
be specifically mentioned,  as it nas 
been mentioned in your report of tne 
Select Committee.  I think it is not 
very difficult for the hon. Minister to 
accept this amendment, because if the 
word ‘political’ is specially menti( :i- 
ed in the Bill, it woul(jl be possible for 
the Speaker of the State Legislative 
Assembly or the House  of the Peo
ple  to  take mto  consideration  the 
political composition of  the  House. 
There are different  parties  in  the 
country, ana as tnis is a  matter  con- 
nectea  with  elections.  I  think  all 
aoubts  should be removed  frô  ̂the 
minds of the people that the party  in 
power wants to take an unfair advant
age of the situation.  In view of the 
tact that the Speaker also belongs to a 
particular party,—and so it has  been 
expressed by some persons in  Orissa, 
as I mentioned it the other day—I feel 
that  the  word  ‘political’  should be 
specifically included in the Bill, before 
the word ‘composition’. If this is done, 
the Speaker will be  enabled to  take 
into consideration the different parties 
in the House, and  the  persons  from 
different political parties

As regards my  second  amendment, 
it relates to sub-clause (4) of clause 5.
It has been stated in the Bill that none 
of the Associate Members shall have a 
right to vote or to sign any final deci
sion of the Commission. The purpose 
of my amendment is  to see that the 
dissenting note given by the Associate 
Members is also duly incorporated.' It 
is not in my mind that the Commission 
would bring about  any  interpolation 
there; it consists of judges of the High 
Court or the Supreme Court, and  the 
Chief Election Commissionjer.  But,  I 
do suggest that the dissenting notes, if 
any, be recorded, so  that in  case  of 
any future trouble or any doubt  aris
ing in future, reference may be  made , 
to these records.  That is the purpose 
why I have moved my amendment.

Shrl Biswas: May  I  explain  the 
b̂sis of the appointment of  Associate 
Members?  The object of it is to make 
available to the Delimitation Commis
sion, the benefit of expert local know
ledge.  The larger the area of the con
stituency or the larger the population 
of the constituency, the larger ought to 
be the number of members who  are 
taken as Associate Members,  because 
we want people who will know as much 
about the conditions of the local areas 
as possible to  help  the  Commission. 
One man cannot be expected  to have 
as much  knowledge of a  very large 
area as two.  From that point of viaw
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there has been a variation of the num
ber according to population.  That  is 
the main prmciple. It that is kept in 
view, then this suggestion to eliminate 
altogether the difference between Part 
A Slates and Part B States faUs. There 
is no political  discrimination at  all, 
except that  because  the  population 
varies, we have got a variable number 
ol Associate Members.  I accepted the 
first proposal to insert four Part  B 
States only because  their  population 
was large.  The original recommenda
tion of the  Select  Committee might 
well be justified, that is  withdrawing 
the higher representation from Assam 
in the Part  A group.  Rather  than 
doing  that,  we  tried to place  four 
States from Part B on the same footing 
as Part A States. Now% if we adopt 70 
as the minimum, that will include very 
. many.  It  will  only leave  out  two 
States in Part B. and add six States to 
Part A.  I do not think that would be 
Quite right.

And, then, as regards  the  amend
ment suggested by Mr. Chowdhury, the 
insertion of the word ‘politicar.  Well, 
in the Select Committee’s Report, you 
will  find  many  things  indicated 
although there is no express provision 
in the body of the Bill.  That ought to 
be enough.  If we  insert  the  word 
‘political’ it will automatically exclude 
other considerations, as if the Speakers 
will bave to go only by what  appears 
to them to be the political composition 
of the  House.  There might be other 
considerations.  The object should  be 
to make the Associate Member  group 
as representative  as  possible,  and 
that  also  explains the  reason why 
the  selection  by  the  Speaker  of 
the  House  of the  People  is  de
ferred till the  selections  have  been 
made in the States, because then the 
Speaker  here  would be  in a  much 
better position to judge what repre
sentation has already been given by the 
Speakers in the States. He will try to 
balance the whole thing by introducing 
persons who  ought  to  satisfy  other 
conditions.  The object is not to make 
the selections simultaneously. We gave 
the first choice to the Speakers of the 
Ipcal Assemblies because  they  would 
be in a much better position to  know 
who are the people who may be de
pended  on  to  represent  particular 
areas most effectively.  After that  is 
done, then the Speaker here will have 
regard to the representation of  those 
particular States in the House and then 
nake.n selection out of the members 
cominig from that State.  So, I suĝsest 
w!th respect, that the recommendation

which has been made  by  the  Select 
Committee appears to be the wisest.

Shri N. B. Chowdhury: One cleari-- 
fication, Sir.  Will  this note  of  the 
Select Committee be sent to the  Deli
mitation Commission?

Shri Biswas: What is  proposed  is. 
this.  The names of those selected  by 
the Speakers in the Legislative Assem
blies of the States will be forwarded to 
the Delimitation Commission and they 
will be made available to the Speaker 
of the House of the People before  he 
makes his nomination, so  that  there 
may be no overlapping, and if there 
is any defect or deficiency of repre
sentation in the States that  will be 
made good as far as practicable by the 
Speaker’s nomination here.  That  is 
the idea.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker: The  Select 
Committee Report may also be looked 
into.  The hon. Member wants to know 
this.  The word ‘political’ is  in the 
report.  He wants to know whether the 
Commissioners will have a copy of the 
report sent to them so that they  may 
look into this.  The hon. Minister may 
send them a copy

Shri Biswas:  Certainly these dor-
cuments will be  available to  all. 
There is no hide and seek about it.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: Even the dis- 
.cussions on the floor of this  House 
may be looked into,  I  think it is 
enough.

Shri Biswas:  The Associate Mem
bers will have the right to send notes 
of dissent.  I need only draw atten
tion to clause 8(3) (a).

“The Commission shall—

(a)  publish its  proposals, to
gether with the  dissenting  pro
posals, if  any, of  an  associate 
member who  desires publication 
thereof,.............

So, if an Associate  Member thinks 
that his note of dissent ought to  be 
published, it will  be  made  public. 
There is no hide and seek  about it. 
Sir, the deliberations of  the  Select 
Committee have been guided  under 
your wise leadership in such a way as 
to secure absolute justice.

Shri Kasliwal (Kotah-Jhalawar): I 
will mention that only two States are 
excluded............

Shri Radhelal Vyas: On a  point of 
order, Sir.  Can the  hon.  Member 
make a speech now?

Shri Kasliwal: I will only appeal to 
the hon. Minister to accept the case 
of P.E.P.S.U.  and  Saurashtra  also.
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Why should they be deprived  of the 
seven members?

Shri N. Somalia (Coorg): I  want a 
clarification. Sir.  In  part  b̂)  of 
clause 5(1), it is stated that two per
sons who shall be members  of  the 
House of the People will be associate 
members.  I want to know what would 
happen to Bilaspur; it has got  only 
one member.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  Bilaspur will 
also have three.

Shri N. Somalia:  There is only one 
member in the House of the People.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker:  He  cannot
create one member. The maximum is 
two.  If there is only one  member 
then it will be one.  I will  put the 
amendment.  Does the hon. Minister 
accept the amendment of Shri Radhe- 
lal Vyas?

Shri Biswas; I have said. I have no 
objection; I leave it to the House.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  The question
is:

That in the amendment moved by 
Shri C. C. Biswas,  for  the  words 
‘.'ninety lakhs’' occurring in parts (a) 
and (b), the words “seventy-five lakhs’" 
be substituted.

The motion was adopted.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  The question
is*

In page 2, for lines 6 to 19, substi
tute:

“itself from that  State, if its 
population according to the latest 
census figures—

(a) is not  less  than seventy- 
five lakhs—seven  persons,  three 
of whom shall be members of the 
House of the People representing 
that State and four shall be mem
bers of the liegislative Assembly 
of that State;

(b) is less  than seventy-five 
lakhs, but not less  than twenty 
lakhs—five persons, two of whom 
shall be members of the House of 
the People representing that State 
and three shall be members of the 
Legislative Assembly of that State;

(c) is less than twenty lakhs and 
the State has a Legislative Assem- 
|)ly—three persons, one  of whom 
shall be a member  of the House 
of the  People  representing that 
State and two shall be  members
' of the  Legislative  Assembly  of 
that State; and

(d) is less than twenty  lakhs 
and the State has  no Legislative 
Assembly—two persons who shall

be the members of the House  of
the  People  representing  that
State,” *

The motion was adopted

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: As regards the 
other amendments, they are barred. 
Mr.  Gurupadaswamy,  is  not  your 
amendment barred?

The question is:

In page 2,—

(i) in line 10, for “five persons, 
two  of  whom”  substitute 
“seven  persons,  three  of 
whom”; and

(ii) in lines 11 and 12, for “three 
shall be members of the Le
gislative  Assembly”  substi
tute “four shall  be members 
of the Legislative Assembly”.

The motion was aagatiVed.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  I  think Mr.
Chowdhury is now satisfied with the 
word ‘political*.  I  need not put the 
amendment before the House.  The 
object is that first of all the'members 
must be nominated by the Speakers 
of the various  Assemblies,  because 
they are more representative so  far 
as the political parties are concerned. 
Then the Speaker here may take that 
into consideration and nominate mem
bers of parties who have not got re
presentation already.

Shri M. S. Gurupadaswamy: There 
may be elimination also, Sir.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: This is for the
purpose of enabling him to add those 
people who have not been nominated 
by the Speakers in the various As
semblies.

Shri M.  S.  Gurupadaswamy:  A
member of a party is  nominated as 
an Associate Member in the Assem
bly.  On that ground, a member of 
the same party may be eliminated in 
the House of the People.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaken Provision has 
to be made for some other member 
of any other party.  But if there are 
no other political parties,  then cer
tainly the member from the  same 
party may be nominated.  It is only 
to see that sufficient representation is 
given to members of all parties.  If 
the hon.  Member wants his amend
ment to be put to the House, I  will 
put it.

Shri M. S. Gurupadaswamy: I want 
to have it put Sir.
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Mr. Deputy-Speaker: The questioa 
ii:

In page 2» for lines 27 to 29. substi
tute:

“(a) shall be made by the res
pective Speakers of the  several 
Legislative Assemblies and House 
of the People within one month 
of the commencement of this Act”.

The motion negatived.

Shri Heda: I beg to move for leave 
to withdraw my amendments.

The amendments were, by leave, with
drawn.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: Mr.  Chow-
dhury, do you  want to have  your 
amendments put to the  House?  Is 
the member not satisfied?

Shri N. B. Chowdhury: Yes. Sir. I 
do not press.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker: The  question 
is:

“That clause  5,  as  amended, 
stand part of the Bill.”

The motion was adopted.

Clause 5, as amended, was d̂ded  to 
to the Bill.

Clause 6 was added to the Bill.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker: The  hon.
Member Shri S. N. Das has an amend
ment seeking to add a new clause 6A.

Shri S. N. Das: I beg to move:

In page 2, after line 39, insert: 

“6A. Physical disability.—If the 
Central Government or,  as  the 
case may be, the Speaker  con
cerned  is  satisfied  that  any 
Member or an associate member 

.  of the Commission is  not  func
tioning or is unable to  function 
due to physical or mental disabi
lity, he may declare  his  office 
vacant and may appoint or nomi
nate another person to act in his 
place in accordance with the pro
visions of section 3 or as the case 
may be of section 5.”

In my opinion, there is a lacuna in 
îs clause 6.  There is provision in 
It for filling up of vacancies that arise 
due to death or  resignation.  But 
supposing a member is  not able to 
function due to certain physical or 
mental disabilities, then there is no 
authority for the Government to dec
lare that jpost vacant.  Therefore,  I 
would request the hon.  Minister to 
consider accepting this  amendment, 
which seeks to  remove that lacuna. 
I think  it would be better if  this 
clause is inserted.

Shri Biswas: The hon.  Member
wants to say that in addition to what 
clause 6 provides, namely, a vacancy 
arising out of death or resignation, 
a post may fall vacant otherwise too, 
i.e. due to physical or mental infir
mity.  We expect that in such a case 
the member would resign his office 
if he cannot function.  That is what 
we contemplate.  If a judge of a High 
Court finds that he cannot carry on, be
cause he  falls ill, we expect  him to 
resign.  That is what is provided for. 
Therefore, I do not think the amend
ment is necessary.  Then, if you look 
at sub-clause (5) of clause 7 you will 
find that it is provided there that the 
Commission as well as any group of 
associate members  shall  have the 
power to act  notwithstanding  the 
temp9rary absence of a member or 
associate member.  So, I do not think 
my hon. friend will press the amend
ment.

Shri S. N. Das: I do not press it.

Clause 7 was added to the Bill.

Clause 8.—(Manner  of  making  re
adjustment etc.)

Shri Gadgil: I want to move my
amendment No. 30.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker:  What  about
the Government amendment—No. 42?

Shri Biswas: I beg to move:

In page 4, after line 21, insert:

“Provided that the Commission 
may. if it finds it  necessary so 
to do, continue either or both of 
the existing three member consti
tuencies, whether with or without 
alterations in  their  boundaries, 
reserving therein  one  seat for 
the scheduled castes and another 
seat for the scheduled tribes.”

If you will read sub-clause (2) of 
this clause, you will find  that sub
clause (2) (a) reads:

“all  constituencies  shall  be 
either  single-member  constituen
cies or two-member  constituen
cies;”.

Sub-clause (2) (b) reads:

“wherever  practicable,  seats 
may be reserved for the  schedu
led castes or for the  scheduled 
tribes in single-member constituen
cies;”.

Sub-clause (2) (c) reads:

“in every two-member constitu
ency, one seat shall be reserved 
either for the scheduled  castes 
or for the scheduled  tribes, and 
the other seat shall not be so re
served;*̂
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Sub-clause (2) (d) says:

“constituencies in which a seat 
is reserved either for the sche
duled castes or for the scheduled 
tribes shall, as far as practicable, 
be located in areas in which the 
population of the scheduled castes 
or, as the case may be,  of  the 
scheduled tribes is most concenr 
trated;”.

Sub-clause (2) (e) reads:

“all constituencies shall, as far 
as practicable, consist of geogra
phically compact areas,  and in 
delimiting them, regard shall be 
had to physical features,  exist- 
ting boundaries of administrative 
units, facilities of communication 
and public convenience/'

It was pointed  out by my  hon. 
friend Mr. Barman and others  that 
there will be a difficulty in carryin,g 
out strictly the provisions contained 
in the above sub-sections so  far as 
the  parliamentary  constituency  of 
North Bengal  is  concerned.  That 
constituency consists of the districts 
of Jalpaiguri,  Cooch-Behar  and Dar
jeeling.  This  is  the  only  three- 
member  parliamentary  constituency.
, There is another, but that is  not a 
parliamentary constituency.  It  is a 
State Assembly constituency.  That is 
in Bombay,  Nasik-Igatpuri constita- 
ency.  I did not know at the time this 
was first mentioned how the matter 
stood as regards this  constituency, 
but I have found out that it is not a 
parliamentary  constituency.  When I 
stated last time that there was only 
one three-member constituency, I was 
referring only to parliamentary con
stituencies.  Therefore, it came to me 
as a surprise that there was a second 
three-member constituency  of  that 
character.  That is  not  so.  I  am 
speaking now of parliamentary con
stituencies, and i have tried to  find 
out if any way can be foupd to solve 
that difficulty.  Unfortunately, I could 
not.  The only other  alternative that 
was possible was to maKe it into two 
constituencies, each  a  two-member 
constituency.  That would be  giving 
weightage to this area, whixrh would 
not be justified.  The scheduled castes 
and the scheduled tribes in this area 
are a class apart.  So far as the sche
duled tribes are concerned,  there is 
a concentration there and  therefore 
one seat has to be reserved for them. 
So far as the scheduled  castes are 
concerned, it is not possible* otherwise 
to provide for their  representation, 
as they are a distinct class by them, 
selves which you do not find in other 
areas of West Bengal.  For instance, 
here the scheduled castes  belong to 
the  Rajbhan̂shi ant̂ Coch  category.

You do not find any like that elŝ 
where among the scheduled castes in 
West Bengal.  Therefore, we have got 
to give them representation, and you 
cannot help  giving  the  scheduled 
castes of this area one seat, if such 
a seat be  reserved  for  scheduled 
tribes.  And then you must have a 
general seat, because otherwise you 
will be doing injustice to the general 
population.  The concentration of the 
scheduled castes here is not such that 
you can reserve a seat for them only and 
be  done  with it,  as if the  general 
population did not require  any re
presentation.  So, in order to adjust 
ail the various interests  which re
quire to be represented in this area, 
it is not possible to avoid a  three- 
member constituency.  At the  same 
time, the dissenting note  which was 
appended to the Select Committee re
port suggested  leaving this  matter 
open to the Delimitation Commission. 
Bearing that in mind, I have framed 
my amendment.

[Pandit Thakur Das Bhargava in the 
Chair]

I want  to make  it  clear  that the 
justification for a three-member con
stituency in an exceptional case is the 
necessity of securing  representation 
for the scheduled castes, for the sche
duled tribes and for the general po
pulation—one for each.  I hope this 
will satisfy all sections of the House.

Shri Barman: On a point of infor
mation.  I have given an amendment 
—̂ No. 19—for the earlier part of the 
clause.

Shri Dabhi (Kaira North):  I have
also not moved mine.

%

Mr, Chairman: The question is:

In page 4, after line 21, insert:

“Provided that the Commission 
may, if it finds it necessary so to 
do, continue  either or  both of 
the existing three member consti
tuencies, whether with or without 
alterations in their  boundaries, 
reserving therein one seat for the 

A scheduled castes and another seat 
for the scheduled tribes.”

The motion was adopted.

Shri  Bheekha  Bhai (Banswara- 
Dungarpur—̂ Reserved—Sch.  Tribes):
I beg to move:

In page 4, after line 21, insert:

“(f) all constituencies  shall, as 
far as possible, be delimited and 
named in such an indicative nan- 
ner as to suggest the bigger ad
ministrative  areas  which  they 
cover.”
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[Shri Bheekha Bhai]

This amendment, though not hap
pily worded, proceeds  from the ex
perience during the last general elec
tion which I had in my part of  the 
country.  The sum and substance of 
this amendment is that when a con
stituency consists of a bigger and a 
smaller administrative unit, the con
stituency should be named after the 
bigger unit.  I may  illustrate  this 
point with reference to the Parlia
mentary and Assembly Constituencies 
Delimitation  Order  for  Rajasthan 
passed by the President in 1951.  On 
page 428 of the Election Manual this 
order has  been  published.* Under 
Banswara District, Bagidora is an As
sembly Constituency.  Bagidora is a 
small village.  But this constituency 
includes Bagidora  and  Kushalgarh 
tehsils.  Kushalgarh is , one of the co
venanting States of Rajasthan. It had 
its separate administration, a separate 
Ruler,  with  separate  full-fledged 
powers, but now that State has been 
merged into a small village  for the 
purpose of delimitation.  The people 
there are discontented.  When I went 
there during my election campaign I 
found that they were quite reluctant 
to vote.  So. I would  appeal to the 
hon. the Law Minister  to see that 
such discrepancies be not allowed in 
delimiting constituencies  in  future.

I wish to point out  another ins
tance.  Saira is another constituency 
in Udaipur District.  Saira is a small 
village; though it is a  tehsil head
quarters.  But the Saira constituen
cy includes Kherwara,  Phalasia  and 
Kotra tehsils.  Kherwara was a can
tonment during  the  British regime. 
Kotra was also at one time a canton
ment while Saira is a village.  Phala
sia is a sub-divisional  headquarters.
So. I would invite the attention of 
the hon. Minister that the constitu
ency should have been called after 
either Phalasia or Kotra and not after 
the smaller unit.  I,  therefore,  re
quest the hon.  Minister  to  accept 
my amendment.

Shri Biswas: This relates mainly to \ 
the nomenclature of  the constituen
cies.  Take the  case of the  three- 
member constituency in North Bengal.
I cannot call it  Jalpaiguri Constitu
ency or Darjeeling constituency. It is 
not necessary to  provide for this in 
the body of the Act.  The Delimita
tion Commission will name it  after 
the most important  district  in the 
constituency.

Shri Bheekha Bhai:  I do not press 
it.  ;

Shî  Gadgil: I gave  notice  of
an amendment that ‘in page 4 lines 
8 and 9 [pai* (b)]  be omittecl' I

gave it in those words but they have 
been wrongly printed.  I  am  pre
pared to stand down if my hon. friend 
Shri Thimmaiah wishes to move his. 
No. 33.

Shri Thimmaiah (Kolar—ReservedL
—Sch. Castes): I beg to move:

In page 4, omit lines 8 and 9.

My object in moving  this amend-̂ 
ment is that there should be no re
servation of seats for the  scheduled 
caste people particularly in a single 
member  constituency.  The reason i.*̂ 
this.  Firstly, it limits the chances of 
the Scheduled Caste people from con
testing the general scat.  The right ta 
contest general seat was given to scher- 
nuled caste people with  a view to 
give them certain weightage.  By re
serving a seat in a  single  member 
r-onstituency this weightage and this 
<"h?.nce of contesting the general seat 
is taken away to some extent.  An
other thing is while reserving a seat 
for the scheduled caste  people in a 
'iingle member constituency the gene
ral voters become  indifferent ' and 
there will be only scheduled caste peo
ple to vote for the scheduled caste can
didate. This practically amounts to se
parate electorate which is against the 
spirit of the Constitution.

Another thing.  The Law  Minister 
told nie that if  there, is an absolute 
majority,  of  the  scheduled  caste 
voters it may be possible for reser
ving a seat in a single-member consti
tuency for the scheduled caste people.' 
But even there, if you reserve a seat 
in a single-member constituency where 
there are a  majority  of  scheduled 
caste voters, this practically amounts 
to a separate electorate against which 
Mahatma Gandhi himself fought and 
fiot us *this joint  electorate.  There
fore I appeal to the bon. the  Law 
Minister to  omit these  two  lines, 
namely 8 and 9, in page 4, because this 
will take away our weightage.

Shri Siddananjappa (Hassan-Chik- 
magalur): I have an amendment, No. 
34. which is to the same effect.

Mr. Chairman: Nos. 33 and 34 are
identical.  No. 33 has  been  moved% 
Let me first place it before the House. 
Amendment moved:

In page 4, omit lines 8 and 9.

Shri Siddananjappa: My  amend
ment, No. 34, is similar to this.

Mr. Chairman: No. 33  has been
moved.  No. 34 is the same and there
fore cannot be moved. He may speak 
on No. 33.
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 ̂Shri Siddananjappa: My amendment, 
No. 34, is similar to No. 33.

Mr. Chairman: May I just make the 
position clear? Since  amendment No.
3̂ and No. 34 are the same, and since 
No. 33 has already been moved, No. 34 
cannot be moved. But he may speak on 
No. 33.

Shrl Biswas: Sir.  he  cannot get
No. 34 out of his head!

Shri Siddananjappa: Very well, Sir. 
In supporting  amendment  No.  33, 
which is similar to my  amendment,
I would like to submit that the  Select
Committee  has  recommended  that
Avnerever practicable the  seats may 
be reserved for the scheduled castes 
or the scheduled tribes in single mem
ber constituencies.  This  recommen
dation  of the  Select  Committee
appears to be very simple and also ap
pears to be desirable.  But, I submit it 
is a very important and serious matter.

At the outset I like to submit that 
it is most unconstitutional.  Under
the Constitution of India every citizen, 
otherwise eligible, has a right to be 
elected from any constituency of his 
choice anywhere- in the country and 
such a person cannot be  prevented 
from being elected from a constituen
cy of his choice on the ground of his 
religion, caste, tribe or race, etc. This 
is a  fundaniental  right  which is 
guaranteed under the Constitution. It 
is clear that a person  belonging to 
either the scheduled caste or the sche
duled tribe has a right,  provided he 
has the other necessary qualifications, 
to be elected from any constituency 
of his choice, whether that constitu
ency has a seat reserved for a person 
belonging to the scheduled  caste or 
the scheduled  tribe  or  not.  Like
wise, a person otherwise qualified and 
who does not belong  either to  the 
scheduled caste or scheduled tribe has, 
and ought to have, a right to be elected 
from any constituency of his choice.

Further, article 330 of the Constitu
tion of India provides  that  certain 
seats should be reserved for the sche
duled castes or scheduled tribes, and 
it should be noted that it  does not 
provide for the reservation of consti
tuencies.

If the recommendation of the Select 
Committee  is  given  effect  to,  it 
amounts to the  creation of reserva
tion of constituency.  That means only 
a person belonging to that particular 
tribe or caste can seek election from 
such a constituency.  Others are pre
vented on the ground that they do not 
belong to either the scheduled  caste 
or the scheduled tribe.  I  therefore 
submit that this  recommendation is 
ultra vires of the Constitution, qnd 
it is opposed to the fundamental rights

as well as the fundamental principles 
of the Constitutional  law.  I  oppose 
the  recommendation  of  the  Select 
Committee and support  the  amend
ment moved by Mr.  Dodda  Thim- 
maiah.

Mr. Chairman: Let me first find
out the reaction of the hon.  Minister. 
Is he willing to  accept this  amend
ment?

Shri Biswas: No, Sir.  I am sorry
I cannot accept this amendment.

Mr. Chairman: Then I will give an 
opportunity to others to discuss the 
amendment and then I will call upon 
him.

Shri Barman: Sir,  I  oppose this
amendment.  It has been said by the 
speaker who preceded  me that this 
kind of provision is taking away tha 
fundamental rights given by the Cons
titution.  I could not  follow  him. 
Had it been such a mistake or fault, 
it would not have been  passed into 
law at all.  What he means perhaps is 
that a member of the general  com
munity cannot stand  from the place 
where his house is situated, if it is a 
single-member reserved constituency. 
But that does not prevent or  debar 
him from standing from  his nearby 
constituency if he enjoys its confidence. 
So I do not agree with him there.

The rhover of the amendment. Mr. 
Thimmaiah, has stated one reason. He 
says that if a single-member consti
tuency be reserved for  either sche
duled castes or scheduled tribes others 
may not come and  vote.  I do  not 
know whether he speaks from his ex
perience or not.  But if  that is the 
condition of this country,  then God 
help  us! (Shri  Biswas:  There are
different gods for different communi- 
tiesJ). One advantage is there.  Some 
times it so happens that in a parti
cular place the scheduled  castes are 
so concentrated that there is more than 
50 per cent.  In Bengal We have done 
it in the case of 60 per cent, concen
tration and there are other advantages 
of. delimiting the other  constituencies 
which are attached to  it. In  such
rases only this procedure is followed, 
that is a single-member constituency 
is reserved for either scheduled castes 
or scheduled tribes.  I was  going to 
move an  amendment but  the non. 
Minister has himself  moved end it 
has been  passed by  this House.  I
was  just thinking  to avoid  the
trouble  of  a  three-member  consti
tuency.  If in the census  of  1051, 
Cooch-Behar  which  has been  now
merged with West Bengal, comes up 
to be a scheduled caste majority dis
trict it would be  advisable . for the
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[Shri Barmanl

Commission to make it a single-member 
reserved constituency and there would 
be no necessity for making any three- 
member constituency at all  which is 
being provided for, as an ex?eption. 
There is one advantage for the sche
duled castes.  I do not agree  with 
Mr.  Thimmaiah that the other com
munities, because  the  constituencies 
are reserved for scheduled castes, do 
not come in large numbers  to vote. 
1 quite repudiate that.  There is one 
advantage in this single-member con
stituency for  the  scheduled  castes 
wiio are not only backward but also 
economically very poor.  It is  their 
chance of a better representation Jby 
a man standing  independently.  The 
Select Committee has given its thought 
and during the last election delimita
tion was done on this basis  and we 
have not heard any serious objection 
ai?ainst single member reservation. I 
do not think we should alter this.

Shri Biswas: I am sorry I cannot
accept  this  amendment.  My  hon. 
friend Mr. Barman has given the rea
sons.  There is  nothing  unconstitu
tional about it.  On the other hand 
we might lay ourselves open to  the 
charge that we are not following the 
Constitution because the Constitution 
peremptorily declares that seats shall 
be reserved in the House of the People 
for scheduled  castes and  scheduled 
tribes.  Therefore, merely because we 
reserve a seat for scheduled tribes in 
a particular constituency, that is not 
going against  the  Constitution.  We 
are acting in the spirit of the Consti
tution where you make such a pro
vision. and then the question is where 
the scheduled castes are in a majority, 
oVer 50 per cent., not  otherwise.  It 
is êre only that the question of al
lotting a reserve seat in a single-mem
ber constituency will arise.  We have 
left it to the Commission.  Wherevfer 
practicable, they  will  do  so.  We 
have a certain number of seats to be 
allotted for the representation of sche
duled castes and  scheduled  tribes. 
That will depend upon their popula
tion, the total population and so on. 
So, we have got  to distribute  these 
seats as widely as possible.  So far as 
scheduled castes  in  one  particular 
area are  concerned—generally  they 
will be over the larger area—the sche
duled castes of one place will be re
presented by a member belonging to 
another area, but where they are in a 
majority, then there is no reason for 
denying them any separate represen
tation.  Ordinarily all our seats should 
be ( single-member  seats  allotted in 
single-member  constituencies.  We 
have said that wherever it is practic
able that may be done.

5 P.M.

Mr. Chairman: Does the hon. Memr 
ber wish to withdraw his amendment?

Shri Thimmaiah; Yes.

Mr. Chairman: Has the hon. Mem
ber leave to withdraw, his amendment?

The amendment was, by leave, with
drawn.

Mr. Chairman: Amendment No. 31 in 
clause 8 by Mr. Somana.

Shri N. Somana: I beg to move:

In page 3. omit line 42.

Shri N. Somana: The  proviso  to • 
clause 8(1) says:

“Provijded  that  no  reduction 
shall be'made in, the  number of 
seats in the House of the People 
at present allotted to any Part C 
State which has  no  Legislative 
Assembly.”

I have not been able to understand 
as to why this limitation  has to be 
made in the case of Part C  States, 
namely a difference  between States 
which have Assemblies  and  States 
which have no Assemblies.  Of course.
I do concede, that when the People's 
Representation Act of 1950 was pass
ed, there were certain considerations 
why a certain amount of  weightage 
should be given to these  States and 
deliberately  they  were  given  the 
weightage and since then. I have never 
been able to find why, in so short a 
period, the Government has thought 
fit to remove this weightage and make 
the distinction  also between  those 
States which have State  Assemblies 
and those which have no State As
semblies.  This is, in my humble opi
nion,  an indirect method  of  abro
gating the provisions of not  merely 
the People’s  Representation  Act of 
1950 but also of the Government  of 
Part C States Act, 1951.  If really 
the Government thought that the time 
had come when they should  review 
the position of the Part C States, they 
should have very well done so,  but 
this is an indirect method of  trying 
to cut at the root of these States and 
see that no  weightage is  given to 
them.  So, my humble  submission is 
that this limitation to the proviso must 
be removed and the proviso must be 
only as follows:

“No reductiqn shall be made in 
the number of seats in the House 
of the People at  present allotted 
to any Part C State.”

If it is a question of  reviewing the 
position of Part C States as I stated 
above the matter should  have come 
in a different form, in the form of a
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Bill in this House and not by an in
direct method of trying to put these 
things in the Delimitation  Bill and 
taking away the weightage these States 
had.  I submit, * therefore,  that this 
limitation should not be there.

There is also another reason which 
has prompted me to move this amend
ment.  Of course, it affects  directly 
my State i.e., the State of Coorg. 
My State has a Legislative Assembly, 
but there is representation of only one 
seat.  Of course, reduction, may also 
mean reduction, to nil which  would 
mean that my State which has a Le
gislative Assembly may not  have a 
representative at all in this  House. 
So. I feel that not merely  this may 
affect my State, but also generally the 
Part C States which have Legislative 
Assemblies, which have  been  given 
certain weightage on  account of the 
special reasons which, of course, I do 
not think have now  disappeared or 
that the Government should think this 
weightage should not  be  there.  I 
therefore move that this limitation to 
the proviso may be removed and the 
words “which âs no Legislative As
sembly” may be omitted  from? this 
proviso.

Shri Biswas: Sir, I regret  cannot 
accept this amendment.

Pandit C. N. Malviya (Raisen): One 
point, Sir.  If the hon. Minister ac- 
ceots  the  amendn̂ent.  that  is a 
different matter.  Otherwise. I should 
be given a chance to speak.

Shri Gidwani (Thana): I also wish 
to speak. Sir.

Mr. Chairman; Why should the hon. 
Member assume?

Shri Biswas: Sir, I am not accepting 
the amendment for this reason.  il 
the facts about Part C States were 
known, this  amendment  would not 
have been tabled at all. Part C States 
are, under the Constitution, dealt with 
on a special basis.  That is provided 
for in article 82 of the Constitution. 
Last time, what was done was, none 
of the Part C States had any Legisla
tive Assembly.  Therefore, weightage 
was given to them in securing represen
tation in the House of the People, as 
comoared with other States in Part A 
or Part B which had Legislative As
semblies. Now, except Manipur, Cutch 
and Tripura,  all the  rest have got 
Legislative  . Assemblies.  Therefore 
there is no question of  giving them 
any weightage in regard to represen
tation in the House of the Peoole. We 
are not making any  reduction in the 
number of seats which were allotted

to Manipur, Cutch  and Tripura be
cause they have not got a Legislative 
Assembly. The  reference  to  any
Part C State which has no Legislative 
Assembly is only to these three States, 
nothing more.  The  object is to re
tain, as regards these States, the same 
number as they had before.  As re
gards the  other  States,  there is a 
Legislative Assembly there, and there
fore the number will be determined 
according to the usual rules.

Mr. Chairman: The question, is:

In page 3 omit line 42.

The motion was negatived.

Mr.  Chairman: Then,  amendment 
No. 32;  Mr. S.  N.  Das;  not here. 
Amendment No. 14.

Shri Barman: I am not moving.

Mr. Chairman: Mr. Heda; not pre
sent. Amendment No. 15.

Shri Barman: I beg to move:

In page 4, line 16,  after '‘concen
trated'* add “but in regard  to sche
duled castes, care should be taken to 
distribute the reserved seats in differ
ent areas of the State”.

Sir. the very same words have been 
used in the report of the Select Coni- 
mittee. We have accepted that Princi
ple and recorded it.  Also during the 
last election, that was the direction of 
the President.  I am simply asking 
the hon. Minister to incorporate it in 
the body of the Act.

Shri Biswas: That was the intention 
of the Select Committee.  That  was 
the principle upon which action wa.*? 
taken last time.  So, subject to any 
drafting changes, I will accept this 
amendment.

Mr. Chairman: The hon.  Minister 
is accepting this amendment?

Shri Biswas: Yes, subject to  anv 
drafting changes.  It says ‘care should 
be taken’.  I do not know if that is 
an approoriate expression.  I accept 
the substance of the amendment.

Mr. Chairman: Then, I shall put it 
to the House.  It is for the House to 
accept or reject.

The question is:

in  Dflge  4.  line 16,  after  “concen
trated** add “but in regard  to sche
duled castes, care should be taken to 
distribute the reserved seats in differ
ent areas of the State**.

The motion was adopted.
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Shri Dabhi: I beg to move:

In page 4, line 16—after “most con
centrated’* insert:

“provided that a*  seat for the 
scheduled castes or the scheduled 
tribes in a single-member  consti
tuency shall  not be  reserved in 
areas  where  members  of  the 
scheduled  castes or  scheduled 
tribes as the case may be, do not 
form substantial majority.”

Sir, my amendment makes  clear the 
intention 6f the Select Committee as 
the hon. Law Minister just now said. 
I submit that in clause 8 (2) (d) the 
words “most  concentrated” do  not 
properly convey the intention of the 
Select Committee or the  hon. Law 
Minister.

IMr. Deputy-Speakeh irr the Chair I

There is no difference in the principle 
as the hon. Law Minister has accept
ed,  that  in  single-member  consti
tuencies, only in those cases where the 
members of the scheduled castes or 
scheduled tribes are in a majority, 
seats will be reserved for them.  My 
submission is that these word?  do
* not convey  that  meaning  What I 
submitted on the last occasion and what 
I submit now is this. There are several 
clistrirts in which, according to  the 
population of  scheduled  castes or 
•scheduled tribes, one seat is reserved 
for  them in  one  Taluka.  In that 
taluka no  doubt,  thê population of 
scheduled castes can be said to  be 
concentrated, but they do not form 
the majority.  I wouM just give one 
instance.  In one taluka in my consti
tuency* Cambay, the  total number 
of voters is 67,385, while the number 
of scheduled caste voters is 6805.  In 
this Talukd, the scheduled caste peo
ple only form nine  per cept. whil̂ 
the  non-scheduled caste  people form 
91 per cent.  Still, in the whoje dis
trict, there is only one reserved seat 
for the scheduled castes.  It may b̂ 
said that the population of scheduled 
castes has been most concentrated in 
tbisj Cambay taluka.  If we make it 
a smgle-member constituency,  then. 
It would follow  that in that taluka, 
rjnly nine oer cent, would send one 
reoresentative and 91 per cent, would 
T5ot be in a position to send anv re- 
Dresentative.  If. in  such  cases, a 
sincle-member constituency is formed, 
it would )do  iniustice, to 91 per cent, 
of the  non-scheduled caste  voters. 
AchinUy. thi<* has worked iniustice in 
'anditber t«1uka.  In Naswadi  sinele-
tr»pyr)ber r‘nnstjtnpncv of Ppnchmahals
District, the total number of voters is

57,748.  The scheduled  tribe voters 
are 22,003.  Here, the scheduled tribe 
voters constitute 39*8 per cent,  and 
the non-scheduled  tribe  voters  60*2 
per cent.  Still, it has been formed in
to one  single-member  constituency. 
Though there are' about 60 per cent, 
of non-scheduled tribe  people,  they 
have not been given any representa
tion.  In such cases,  single-member 
constituencies should  not be f'̂rmed. 
If  a  double-member  constituency is 
formed, in such cases,  it could not 
work any injustice to the  scheduled 
caste or scheduled tribe people and at 
the same time, it would do justice to 
the other people also. Taking all these 
facts which I have placed before 'the 
House, I hope the hon. Minister would 
accept my amendment because it mere
ly makes clear the intention which he 
himself has in mind.

Shri Biswas: This  proviso Is really 
a proviso to clause Cb) because he is 
sneaking about single-member consti
tuencies. whereas clause Cd) is general 
in its terms.  I suggest for the consi- 
deraftion of the hon.  Member  that 
clausfe (b) in the form in which it 
has been expressed ought to meet all 
reasonable requirements.  It is stated 
there:

“wherever  practicable,  seats 
may be reserved for the schedul
ed  castes or, for the  scheduled 
tribes in  single-member  consti
tuencies.”

What was  done  last time  was, not 
to reserve such seats for scheduled 
castes or scheduled tribes unless they 
were in a majority. That was done, 
but option was left to  the Delimita
tion Commission.  They will take all 
the facts into consideration, and wher
ever practicable, they shall do this. 
Thus, it will not be a sinîle-member 
constituency with a seat reserved for 
those soecial classes.  So, I do  not 
think. Sir, I should accept that amend
ment.  It is really an amendment to 
Dart (b) and not to part (d).

Shri Dabhi: May I ask  one ques
tion?  I fîave an example that actually 
there is one single-member consti
tuency where the scheduled tribes do 
not form a majority and still the seat 
is reserved for them.

Shri Biswas: However, in the form 
in which it is expressed,* it is a pro
viso to part (b) and not to part (d).

Mr.  DeDuty-Speaker:  I  suppose I 
need not place it before the House.
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Shrl Kakkan (Madurai—Reserved— 
Sch. Castes):  I beg to move;

In page 4, after line 17, insert;

“(dd) constituencies for schedul
ed castes and  scheduled tribes 
shall as far as practicable be locat
ed in taluks having enough  popu
lation requisite for two or more 
seats for the State Assembly so 
that each taluk as far as practic
able will have a general seat be- 
-sides a reserved seat.”

There are taluks which have enough 
t)f population for two or more seats. 
The reserved seat must be in a taluk 
which has more than two  or more 
seats.  I will give one example.  In 
my  constituency,  Merur  Assembly 
constituency, two  taluks are added 
together—Merur and Madura  taluks, 
-each taluk has a population for one 
general seat.  The two taluks are now 
added and it is made as a plural consti
tuency, one seat for general and one 
seat reserved, but previously one reserv
ed seat was in  Diijdigul Taluk.  In 
Dindigul, not only  Harijan popula
tion, but also the caste Hindu popula* 
tion are for four general seats.  So, 
the reserved  seat in  Merur taluk 
must be transferred to Dindigul.  So. 
I have moved this amendment.

Mr.  Deputy-Speaker:  Hon.  the
Minister.

Shri Biswas: I do not  accept the 
amendment.  I need not state my rea
sons.  They have been given so many 
times in the course of my speech, and 
I do not want to take up the time of 
the House.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: Is it necessary 
to place it before the House?  I do 
not think.

Shrl Dabhi: I was not allowed to 
move my amendment No, 18.

Mr. Deputj-Speaker: When the hon. 
Member is moving  his amendment, 
he moves all the amendments in his 
name.

Shri Dabhi: I thought it was left 
out.  I had not said anything about 
it.  Only amendment No. 16 I moved. 
It is important.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: The hon. Mem- 
l)er will kindly resume his seat. There 
are/ two  or  three-member  consti
tuencies.  The object of the delimita
tion is that there should be single- 
member constituencies as far as pos
sible except in cases where reserva
tion is necessary for Scheduled Castes 
and Scheviuled Tribes  where there

may be two-member  constituencies 
Extending it beyond that is not the 
general policy of the Bill, but there 
are two or three cases where as in 
Nasik, in the same constituency, there 
is a reserved seat for scheduled castes 
and scheduled  tribes, and there is 
also a general seat.  These are excep
tions.

Shri Biswas: The  amendment  re
lates to part (e).  In reSpect of the 
words '‘existing boundaries of adminis
trative units*’, he wants to delete the 
word “existing”.

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: I am sorry, in 
the face of what the  hon. Minister 
has said, is there a chance of its be
ing accepted?  It is as good as not 
being moved.

The question is:

“That  clause  8 as  amended
stand part of the Bill.”

The motion was adopted.

Clause 8, as amended, was added 
to the Bill.

Clauses 9. 10, 11, the Title  and  the
Enacting formula were added to the 

Bill.

Shri Biswas: I beg to move:

“That the Bill,  as amended, 
be passed.”

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: the question is:

“That the Bill, as amended, be 
passed.”

The motion was adopted.

t'AMINE CONDITIONS IN MAHA
RASHTRA

Shri Kanavade Patil (Ahmednagar 
North): Sir, I thank you very much...

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: There is  no
time to spend in thanking the Chair.

Shri Kanavade Patil: for giving
me this opportunity for  having  an 
half-hour discussion on the prevailing 
acute famine  conditions existing  in 
Maharashtra, and especially in eight 
districts of Maharashtra.

I have to submit before this House 
that during the last ten days I have 
been  receiving  continuous  reports 
about the very acute famine condi
tions, and I have to submit e.soeriaUv 
that I have been informed that condi
tions in Ahmednagar, Sholapur  and




